2023 Donor Impact Report

Welcome to Vine Ministry’s first Donor Impact Report. This report serves as the
February and March Newsletters. We, the Board, and | want you to be aware of the
many ways in which you have impacted the lives of those in Haiti through your faithful
gifts to the ministry. We are blessed to serve you and want to maintain transparency
and integrity in all that we do, as modeled by LeRoy and Evelyn over the course of
their ministry. We hope this small offering of what has taken place in 2023 will bless
you even as you have blessed us and those in Haiti.

In Christ, Greg
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HAITI...A PLACE OF HOPE

VINE CHURCH

This year has been challenging to us in many
ways. However, the Lord has never left us
alone. Ebenezer is the word we shout. For
God has helped us make it this far in a year
throughout which we have been through a
lot. We are thankful for God’s sufficient
grace. Regarding the Vine Church, the Lord
has not ceased to accompany us.

Throughout this year, we have seen 21
people come to the Lord as a result of
preaching the Word, Bible study, and
personal gospel sharing. This year we have
baptized 19 new believers and received 18
new members through affiliation. We praise
God for such a harvest in the midst of trials
and hardships, as we face them daily in
Haiti. Due to the extremely dangerous
situation in Haiti, we have painfully seen
many people leave the country and our
church for the US, Canada, and some other
countries like Brazil, Nicaragua, and Chile.
Most of those people are professionals from
the working class of Haiti. Such a situation
has affected our church both numerically
and financially. We pray that the Lord would.
help them keep their faith and the sound
teaching of the Bible wherever they may be.

By God's grace, at the Seminary of
Evangelical Theology of Port-au-Prince
(STEP), we were able to finish the Fall
semester. This semester, | have taught three
classes of Homiletics and Hebrew. We are
thankful that we could have all our classes in
person (in the classrooms) in spite of all the
turmoil and dangers going around the
general area of the seminary. We praise God
for his protection.

As for the Bible translation ministry, the
Lord has helped us make some good
progress this year. | praise God for having
helped me make it through Jeremiah and
Zechariah, which we were able to recently
check. | am now working on the Book of
Ezekiel. Then, | will have only Job to work
on to finish all the first drafts for all the
books of the Old Testament. Praise God! We
are progressing toward the finish line.

Your prayers are very important in our
ministry. For, as you know, it is tough to
face and encounter the devil’'s scheme trying
to keep many people away from the truth
and the light of Christ. However, we know
the kingdom of darkness will NOT prevail
(Isaiah 9: 1-2). So, please, continue to join us
in our effort to keep preaching the Gospel,
training Pastors and leaders through the
teaching of the Word, and translating the
Bible by the grace of God. “The LORD bless
you and keep you; The LORD make His face
shine upon you and be gracious to you; The
LORD lift up His countenance upon you and
give you peace.” (De. 6:24-26).

Pastor Daniel, Associate Pastor of Vine
Evangelical Baptist Church, PAP, Haiti
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AFFILIATED CHURCHES

Affiliate church pastors are recipients
of the food support program. Three
churches (Hatty, Lapila, and
Ouanaminthe) received oxen and
plow for their communities; a
motorcycle was provided for Pastor
Evanoir Valbrun and land was
purchased for the Church in Hatty

» @ through the gifts of Vine Ministry

donors.

FOOD SUPPORT PROGRAM

Begun in November of 2023, the temporary
food support program is designed to assist
those in need during an extraordinarily
difficult time. Pastor Daniel administers the
program, providing a small stipend of funds
: 5o a family can purchase additional food
“during the month. The program extended

' support to 32 families last year as well as

providing a supplemental meal on Sunday
~ morning at Vine Church. The goal of $2,000
~ per month continues in 2024.

STUDENT SUPPORT

This year marks our 30th year of the Student
Support ministry and we saw an increase of 16
students supported in school. Sixteen more
young people are receiving an education
through the generous gifts of Vine Ministry
donors like you!! Young people are registered
in elementary, high school, trade school, and
university. We all know the benefits of
education and are used to “free” public
education (i.e. your tax dollars at work). It is
no different for young people in Haiti, except
that they must pay to go to school. Your
generous support has blessed the lives of
thousands of young people over the last 30
years. THANK YOU!




2023 at a Glance
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CONNECTIONS WITH DONORS CHURCH VISITS

() CHURCHES VISITED

863 PERSONS PRESENT

Newsbellers by mai

$19.600 GIFTs RECEIVED

Newsleibers by ensail

NET INCOME NET EXPENSE INVESTMENT FUNDS
TOTAL = $261,700 TOTAL = $179,600 TOTAL = $318,600
DONORS WEBSITE TRAFFIC
224 DONORS MADE 860 GIFTS 1,499 VISITORS FROM 10
TO THE MINISTRY COUNTRIES

THE VINE MINISTRY, INC. 990 FEDERAL TAX RETURN FOR 2022 CAN BE
FOUND ON OUR WEBSITE - WWW.VINEMINISTRY.ORG




